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The Anglican Parish of All Souls St. Peters                                               

http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au;  P.O. Box 331, Stepney 5069 

 

Parish Newsletter 
14 June, 2020 

Second Sunday after Pentecost   

 

SUNDAY DRIVE-THROUGH CHURCH 10.00-11.00AM 

WEDNESDAY 10.00AM IN THE CHURCH 

 

Diocesan Cycle of prayer 
We pray for: The Church of the Province of Myanmar and its Primate, 
Archbishop Stephen Than Myint Oo. In the Diocese of Adelaide: the 
Archdeacon for Multi-cultural Ministry: Mee Ping Lau and Persis. In the Diocese 
of Willochra: The Ministry District of Yorke Peninsula: Andrew Lang and Louise, 
Anne Ford and Michael, and Louise Lang and Andrew. In The Murray: 
Murraylands: David Price and Lesley, Scott Mudd and Melissa and the National 
Aboriginal Bishop: Chris McLeod and Susan.  
 

We are asked to remember in our prayers:  
Melissa Lewis, Bishop David McCall, Caroline Brown, Maurine & Colin Rains, 
Rev’d Tony Tamblyn and Harriet who is having chemotherapy  
  

Remembrance of Anniversaries:   
Bob Cant, Mary Heddrick, Mavis Gardner, Mary C. Osborne, Geoffrey Warren, 
Jean Wellington, Philip Lane, Jock Edgecumbe, Mary Fowler, Paddy O’Shea, 
John Holden 
 

Readings for next Sunday, 21 June, Third Sunday after Pentecost 
Old Testament Psalm New Testament Gospel 
 
Genesis 21 8-21 

 
86 1-10, 16-17 

 
Romans 6: 1-11 

 
Matthew 10 24-39 
 

 

Parish banking details 

Bank account details for direct deposits:  

A/c Name: Parish of All Souls St Peters BSB: 105-169  A/c No: 759245140  
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Celebration of Life  
The celebration of life and burial of Richard Hemstock, 

husband and father to Fiona and Duncan will be held at 

St Saviour’s Church, Glen Osmond, 596 Portrush 

Road, at 11am on Tuesday 16
th

 June. If you wish to 

attend please contact me as there is a limit of 50 people. 

- Julia 
 

-  Shutterstock.com 

When will we open again? 

Parish Council agreed to work towards recommencing services at the start of 
July. However, government-mandated regulations require us to: 

 Have two ‘welcomers’ (sides persons) to greet people, ensure that they 
sign a register, sanitise their hands, and do not join if they are not well. 

 Sanitise books and pews. 

 Separate entrance and exit. 

 Have 4 m2 per person.   

 Not serve refreshments after 9.30am services. 
Consequently, we need to know: Are those on the roster to facilitate services 
willing to participate, (sides persons, readers, lay assistants) and will 
parishioners attend services? In other parishes, many people are choosing to 
stay away until they feel more confident that the health risks are sufficiently 
reduced. Please contact Elizabeth or me with your feedback. – Julia  
 
 

Sanctuary Guild Cleaning Bee 

 
 

Thank you to the 10 members of the Sanctuary  

Guild, plus the Sacristan who dusted, polished,  

vacuumed, tidied, sorted, threw out unwanted  

rubbish and generally cleaned the church to get 

ready to open again for worship. - Julia 
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Rolling Garage Sale 
 

Children’s tables and chairs  
Seven Sebel children’s indoor trapezoid shaped 
tables with soft, rounded edges. Sturdy removable 
metal legs stowed beneath the plastic table top. 
Good quality, excellent condition $40 each, ($89 
new). 21 stackable chairs $12 each, as new. Contact 
Sue or Julia.  

 

News from Parish Council 

 Welcome back: Centre Stage Dance Academy classes have 

recommenced in Coles Hall and Badminton will start this week. 

 The annual Winter Food Collection for the Magdalene Centre will go 

ahead with appropriate distancing and hygiene protocols on Saturday 

July 25th. The food will be stored at the back of the church until 

AnglicareSA can collect and use it.  

 Regulations allowing, Save the date for the Garage Sale: Sunday 18 

October 2020 after Sunday services.  

 Bulk dispensers and hygiene supplies will be installed in Coles Hall and 

the church kitchen, partly required by the Covid-19 sanitising regime. 

 The organ has been tuned again in readiness for worship to 

recommence. 

 Thanks to Sue and Owen Crees for organising and putting up the 

banner advertising our National Trust Appeal.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PARISH COUNCIL (PC) 2020 

Priest:  Rev’d Julia Denny-Dimitriou 08 7230 
0579 

Minutes Secretary: Mano De Mel 0444 571 
643, demel.mano@gmail.com 

Priest’s Warden:  Sara Blunt 0400 028 537 PC Member: Emma Robinson 0412 002 123 
People’s Warden: Colin McLeay (08 8362 
1949)  

PASTORAL ASSISTANCE: Elizabeth 
Westphalen   08 8362 5238; or Priest 

Treasurer:  Suzette Crees 0419 745 456 

 
HALL BOOKINGS:  via the website or 
phone: 0419 745 456 

mailto:demel.mano@gmail.com
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